To: Members of the Rennerdale VFD
From: Thomas Kovach, President
Date: June 7th, 2024
This report provides a brief overview of our fire company's activities for the month of May 2024.
Membership
We received two new membership applications this month. Our total active membership is up to 22 members as well as 18 not active members. 
Equipment
Rescue Engine: three pump valves were replaced and repaired by FAST, as well as the water level indicator and the driver side window knob, currently waiting for final invoice.
Engine: had a hose leak above the rear engineers panel, new hoses ordered from Grainger and replaced in house (total cost 11.95$).
Updates
As president this month of May I have had a few meetings crossing multiple different things but information is listed below of current ongoing projects from the desk of the president. 
· Awaiting taxes for 2023 from CPA
· Changed Verizon bill from 278/month to 194/month (will lower when phone cancelled)
· Meeting with Ed Goth for insurance updated for the year
· Spoke with Army corps of Engineers about Pond
· Met with a pond expert (see next section for more info)
· Sat down with Northwest bank about new POS system called Clover
· Landscaping quote was received from 1800$, beginning half of June
· Working with Rob to upgrade network as cost effectively as possible
· Rearranging of engine bays with the officers assistance and cleaning the department of old clutter
· Projector installation by myself and Matt E. with some assistance from Bovi, Yulich, and Green.
· Discussions with officers about new plans for storage shed usage 
· Small Games of Chance license sent in by mail, awaiting return
· Ceiling fan by EMS stairs removed for safety
· Contacted hood exhaust company for certification/quotes

Looking Ahead
· We have upcoming training scheduled every Monday @ 7pm, watch out for Chief texts for additional classes.
· The next company meeting will be held on TBD.
· Pond information:
· The company we are working with has provided us with tons of information on how to begin repairing our ecosystem and slowly removing muck naturally
· Awaiting quote from them to repair/replace waterfall system to create better water circulation and less maintenance problems, as well as repair our drainage
· Big suggestion was to add a large fountain to the pond (approx. 2500$) 
· Suggestion are for planting water plants to help oxygenate water and create better fish habitats, keep stocking pond with minnows and shiners, and even add snails to the edges of the water to help build the eco system
· We need to protect the fish by paying attention to catch and release as well as a crane continues to visit so we must make sure that bird stays away
· Their company also offers a pond maintenance program we are awaiting more information on that
· Committee meetings need to start this month (President & VP will not initiate meetings)
Conclusion
Thank you to all of our members for their continued dedication and service. Together, we are making a difference in our community.
Thomas Kovach

President, Rennerdale Volunteer Fire Department

